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REPORT OF INVESTIGATION 
 

 
 

SYNOPSIS 
 
The Office of Inspector General initiated this investigation on June 24, 2014, when Melinda J. Loftin, 
Ethics Officer, Department of the Interior (DOI), reported that Steven W. Black, Principal, Bingham 
McCutchen LLP and former counselor to DOI Secretary Ken Salazar, may have violated his  
Presidential Ethics Pledge and 18 U.S.C 207(c), Restrictions on Former Officers, Employees, and 
Elected Officials of the Executive and Legislative Branches, when he allegedly recommended that  

 Deputy Solicitor, Parks & Wildlife, Office of the Solicitor, DOI, attend a conference co-
chaired by Black and sponsored by CLE International, Denver,  CO.  
 
Our investigation revealed the alleged violation did not fall within the one-year prohibition as specified 
in 18 U.S.C. 207(c) and the Presidential Ethics Pledge was not enforceable under the United States 
Code. 

 
BACKGROUND 

 
Loftin provided an email (Attachment 1), dated May 27, 2014, titled “Faculty Invitation: On behalf of 
Steve Black Co-Chair of ESA Conference, Sept. 18-19, 2014, San Francisco.” The email was sent by 

 Program Attorney, CLE International, to  inviting him to attend the 2nd Annual 
Endangered Species Act (ESA) Conference sponsored by CLE International and co-chaired by Black. 

 was asked to participate in a panel discussion titled “Renewable Energy Siting/Wildlife Issues: 
Defenders v. Jewell; Stateline and Silver State South Solar Projects; Desert Tortoise Connectivity and 
the DRECP.” 
 

 email was reviewed by Loftin and , Deputy Designated Agency Ethics Official, 
DOI, who felt it may have violated 18 U.S.C 207(c), if Black intended the communication with  
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